NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

April 2, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MEETING MINUTES 
ATTENDANCE: Bob Woodill, Marynel Halatsis, David Osborne, Bill Grafton and Bruce Humphrey.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE: 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda as printed.
Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

· Nancy Hemingway was able to set up a computer link for volunteers to now sign up on the Keep and Share.

Request special funding for trail - storm damage repair

To be tabled until next meeting.

Simon Hill 40 B – Zoning Application

· Final letter was submitted. The appeals court has Simon Hills lawsuit related to the upper lot. Only lot under consideration is the lower lot. They can’t exceed the number of units and we are compatible with the ZBA information.

Mount Blue – Forest Cutting

· Nothing new. This project has not been approved by the state.

Re-Organization

Elect a permanent vice Chair

· Motion: Marynel Halatsis elected Bob Woodill as permanent Vice Chair.

· Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Comm. comments re: Planning Article (Common Driveway Elimination) 
· David Osborne said the Commission has been asked by the Planning Board to document our thoughts on this project. Past common driveway examples were discussed. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to show support of the Planning Board and their article for eliminating shared driveways and a letter will be sent tomorrow with the Chairs approval.

Second: Bruce Humphrey   

In Favor: Bruce Humphrey, Bob Woodill 

Abstained: Marynel Halatsis 

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Open Space & Recreation

· Dale Connors unable to attend on the suggested date. 

· Marynel Halatsis will contact Dale Connors for another date. 

Pathways

· Bob Woodill said that Pathways passed the Advisory Board for $300k. 

 Trail/Signage

· Bob Woodill – Kiosk was favorable to all present. 9-1

Farming/Licensing

· Mr. Whitaker is still needed to approve the licensing. 

· David Osborne said the previous farmer had cleaned the field with the barn at Donovan. 

· Mr. Hornstra was informed that a fee would be required for use of the barn. Alternate ideas about the barn and repair of the roof will be discussed at the next meeting.

CPC

· David Osborne said that the article for the Restriction money requested - $50k – was turned down by the CPC. May be reopened with the Advisory Board before Town Meeting.

· Bob Woodill said that Jacobs Pond passed 9-0. This has the full support of the Advisory Board.

Agent Report: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

MISCELLANEOUS 

1. Bills: Norwell Hardware – $28.69, Eco Tech – $360, Debra Kruk - $300, Sea Coast Engineering - $5,665 for work on George Road.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  5-0 

2. Minutes: 2/19/13:

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the minutes for 2/19/13.

Second:  Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor: 4      


Abstained: 1 (Bill Grafton)

             Minutes 3/5/13

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the minutes of 3/5/13.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: 5-0 
PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 

***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcement/Violations

486 Mount Blue Street / SE52- 1016 / After-the-Fact Clear cutting & Groundwork   NOI (After-the-Fact) (cont.) & OOC

Applicant: Michael Frazier / Representative: Joseph Webby, Webby Engineering

Discussion:

· Nancy Hemingway – this is an after-the –fact hearing for approval of a permit for the yard. The Commission will recommend using the originally discussed plantings. She will make a chart in the OOC with instructions and send to the members in an email.

· David Osborne – suggested that five year, 5’ minimum trees be planted with Nancy Hemingway researching the nurseries.  

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to close the hearing on SE52-1016.

Second: Bob Woodill 


Vote: 5-0 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue the OOC with a planting plan subject to approved by the Agent.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

Vote: 5-0

50 Loring Drive / NCC# 7(13) / Addition & Landscaping                                      RDA (cont.) & DOA 

Applicant: Karen Glennon / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR

Discussion: 

· Nancy Hemingway said this hearing is to be continued.  

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue 50 Loring Drive to 4/16/13.

Second: Bill Grafton 


Vote:  5-0

15 Mount Hope Street / NCC# 10(13) / Pool, Spa, Deck, Fence & Landscaping              RDA & DOA 

Applicant: Kevin & Rachael Cronk / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Discussion: 

· Nancy Hemingway said this hearing is to be continued.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue 15 Mount Hope Street to 4/16/13.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: 5-0

Mill Street & South Street / SE52-1019 / Mill Pond Dam Removal (Norwell / Hanover)

NOI (cont.) & OOC 

Applicant: Paul Gorman, South Shore YMCA / Representative: Chad Cox, GZA 

Present: Paul Gorman and Chad Cox

Discussion: Bruce Humphrey recused from discussion.

Chad Cox – here to answer any questions, discuss the monitoring and ideally have the hearing closed.

· Nancy Hemingway said that at the last hearing the peer review report was received and ZBA response. We are at the decision point. There was an issue regarding the monitoring during construction. She suggested that the wording for debris removal should be “to be flagged and approved” prior to removal. 

· Bill Grafton – suggested that possibly the same monitor be shared between Norwell and Hanover.

· David Osborne – said the hearing could be closed and a monitor will be chosen for the work on the Norwell side. 

Abutters – 

· Ernie Butler – He would like to know where his property line is and see a boundary line. Paul Gorman – doesn’t feel that a boundary survey is part of this work. They will stake out the construction area. Mr. Butler would like the Norwell side cleaned up.

· Pat Butler – many people, attending all meetings, said that they would like to keep the pond and there is now a swamp. The wording by the engineers stated that all the people wanted were plantings. 

· Sharon Ducey – asked about the OOC. Bill Grafton said that the agent would draft the OOC based on tonight’s discussion.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to close NOI for Mill Street and South Street SE52-1019 and issue an OOC.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: 4

Abstained: 1 (Bruce Humphrey)

Bay Path Lane / SE52-1021 / Wetland Delineation                                                                      ANRAD
Applicant: Michael J. Verrochi, VRT Corp. / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Assoc. 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that there is a request for continuation to produce the flagging plan. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue Bay Path Lane SE52-1021.

Second: Bill Grafton 


Vote:  5-0

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd. / SE52-997 / Single-family home lots. Etc        NOI (cont.) & OOC 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting
Present: Philip Johnson, Kevin Grady, Attorney: Adam Brodsky

Discussion:

· Attorney Adam Brodsky spoke with Bob Galvin. They are in agreement with what was needed for the Wetland Protection Act. He felt the only missing item, before closing, was Paul Brogna providing the Commission with his final report and concerns. Adam Brodsky said that the Stormwater issue is two separate projects not to be confused with the project that is now pending. 

· Kevin Grady explained the flow of water from the lot drainage basins. 

· Attorney Bob Galvin – has reviewed the cases sent by Adam Brodsky relative to project segmentation and the feasibility of permits and approvals. 

· With respect to segmentation -It is his opinion that the applicant can file one NOI. 

· With respect to approvals – building permits and sub-division approvals are not things that the commission could say they have to obtain. 

· There is a common driveway issue – the applicant has not received the common driveway permit approval.  The Planning Board has announced their intention to rescind the common driveway approval. If this passes at Town Meeting, it is a permit that they would not have been able to obtain in time to protect that right. Chapter 48, section 6 requires an applicant to have obtained that permit prior to publication of the first notice of the zoning change. If that is what they are looking to do today, if the Town Meeting approves that change, it will impact this project. 

· Bob Woodill – asked if the flags were reviewed. 

Nancy Hemingway answered that the ANRAD was done before this started. 

· David Osborne – the Engineer for the applicant has admitted that there is a Stormwater runoff into the detention basin. Does that leave us with a connected source that we can deal with in the conditions? Bob Galvin answered, “absolutely”. 

This can be addressed in the OOC. He would like a strategy on paper before the next meeting. He suggested printing all that is necessary on the Keep and Share and get John Chessia on board. Game plan is to brainstorm this before the next meeting. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close the hearing and to issue an OOC. 

Second: Bruce Humphrey

Vote: 5-0

The OOC was discussed:

· Nancy Hemingway said that conditions would be reviewed at the 4/16/13 meeting. 

· She feels that the issues regarding the 50’ buffer zone need to be addressed. Every lot is impacting the buffer zone. 

· She would like a preliminary vote under the state and local regulations by commission members. Approve or Deny. She could see conditioning the Stormwater drainage. 

· She feels that the house proposed on lot 2B completely bisects the habitat for all the lots. She would recommend an on-site monitor during all construction and suggested bringing in John Chessia to inspect the site and give some insight prior to the next hearing. 

· Bob Galvin said that if what is going on here has an impact on the detention basin and that is having an impact on the resource area, we could require them to deal with this. The street is not in the Commission’s jurisdiction, but the drainage going into the buffer zone is. 

· He will assist the writing of the OOC with Nancy Hemingway. He suggested having a set of conditions and a statement of findings for each condition. 

· He asked that Nancy Hemingway forward the Paul Brogna comments. 

· He suggested having more stringent conditions under the local jurisdiction. The common driveway could be discussed. He heard the Advisory Board voted for the common driveway. The Planning Board doesn’t want it. 

Turner’s Way, Lot 2 / SE52- ? / Single-Family Dwelling & Site Work                                            NOI
Applicant: Keith & Shana Hallman / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates

· Nancy Hemingway said that there has been a request for continuation to 4//16/13. 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue Turner’s Way, Lot 2/SE52-?.

Second: Bob Woodill 


Vote:  5-0

13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) 

· Nancy Hemingway said she has a meeting planned with John Chessia, Brad Holmes and the landscaper. John Chessia said that the sediments not be removed in the stream. There has been a request for continuation to 4/16/13.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 13 and 15/EO#2012(1) & EO#2012 (2) Queen Anne’s Lane.

Second: Bill Grafton 


Vote: 5-0

Adjournment: 
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to adjourn @9:30pm.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 

Vote: 5-0

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 16, 2013. 

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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